Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education

Region VII, Central Visayas D
DIVISION OF CEBU PROVINCE " ~-PEP

Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City

January 22, 2015

DIVISIO%&&EMORAN DUM
s. 2015

FILIAL PIETY AND GOOD CITIZENSHIP SEMINAR-WORKSHOP

To: Assistant Superintendent
Education Supervisors/Coordinators
District Supervisors/OICs
Elementary and Secondary School Heads
Heads, Private Elementary and Secondary Schools

1. Attached is a communication from Engr. Raymond A. Branzuela, School President of
St. William Cooperative School, inviting Supreme Student Government (SSG) Officers to
attend the “Seminar-Workshop on Filial Piety and Good Citizenship” on February 22,
2015 at PACIC Social Hall, San Guillermo Parish Church, Catmon, Cebu.

2. For more information, refer to the attached communication.

3. Traveling and other incidental expenses relative thereto, shall be chargeable against
local school SSG funds, subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.

4. This Memorandum also serves as participants’ Authority to Travel.

5. Dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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ST. WILLIAM COOPERATIVE SCHOOL
Poblacion, Catmon, Cebu

January 16, 2015 /}fi\.//\’

Dr. ARDEN D. MONISIT
Schools Division Superintendent
Division of Cebu Province
Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City

Dear Dr. Monisit:
Warm Greetings!

| am respectfully requesting you to allow the school heads of private and
public secondary schools of the District of Catmon thru a memorandum to let their
Supreme Student Government (SSG) officers and interested ones to attend a one (1)
day workshop-seminar on FILIAL PIETY (dutiful respect on parents) and Good
Citizenship. This is a free seminar to be conducted by Tzu Chi Foundation hierarchy
and volunteer teachers. This is to be held at PACIC Social Hall, San Guillermo Parish
Church compound on February 22, 2015 (Sunday) which will start at 8:00 in the
morning and ends at 3:30 in the afternoon.

The attendees should bring their own BAON (bring your own provisions) as
well as water, notebooks and ballpens. Considering our warm climate they are
advised to wear comfortable clothes.

Rest assured that the lessons they will learn during the seminar will transform
them into different persons and definitely they become positive individuals in the

family and in society in general.

Hoping for your favorable approval. Thank you.

Very truly yours,

RAYMOND A. BRANZUELA
School President



